

BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT POLICE DEPARTMENT

Kevin Franklin, Chief of Police 101 8th Street Oakland, CA 94604-2688 www.bart.gov/police

MEMORANDUM

TO: Chief Kevin Franklin via the Chain of Command

FROM: Lieutenant Wendy Sanchez

DATE: August 6, 2025

SUBJECT: Policy Updates for BPCRB review

The Policy Review Committee met and approved the following policy for department review and acceptance. Please provide the necessary notification to the BPCRB at your convenience. The modifications to the policies are included below:

Policy 1027 Senior Officer Progression and Master Officer Program — Update language to reflect BPOA contract

Respectfully,

Wendy Sanchez #21

Wender Sandoz

Lieutenant Support Services

Bay Area Rapid Transit Police Department